Williamsburg Public Safety Complex Committee Meeting
Wednesday, February 19, 2014

Called to order at 6:35 PM by chair Bill Sayre.
Present:  Bill Sayre, Darryl Springman, Dick Kisloski, Jason Connell, Denise Banister, Jeff Ciuffreda, Dan Banister, Louis Hasbrouk, Ken Best from DRA.
Darryl Springman moved, Louis Hasbrouk seconded that the minutes of January 15, 2014 meeting be approved as written.
Ken Best from DRA, who consulted on the Dunphy School renovation project, met with the committee to determine the how to best present the Public Safety Complex to Town Meeting.  Discussion ensued about the proposed sites for the building, requirements for having the complex on the same lot as the James School with regards to paving area and wetlands, parking requirements.  Should we come up with a building that meets our requirements and determine if it fits on the proposed sites?  What would be an estimate for the cost of a feasibility study to use for a Town Meeting warrant article?  It was concluded that there are many items to look at for this project, and a figure of $40,000 was arrived at to put in the article for a feasibility study.
A spread sheet of needs from departments was presented to the committee.
Two proposed sites:  the James School and the National Grid were discussed.  Jeff Ciuffreda reported on the National Grid site.  It appears that National Grid would have to have a site appraisal, and would have to sell at market value.  The town already owns the James School site.
It was decided to wait to pursue grants until the feasibility study is completed.
Town Approval:
	We will present an article at the regular town meeting for funding for the feasibility study.  Denise will get wording for the article.  Bill will check into the timing of the next town newsletter.  We need to approach the local newspapers to have articles done to address the need for a public safety complex.  Both police and fire departments need to get pictures of their facilities to put into the flier encouraging townspeople to vote for the feasibility study.
Next meeting scheduled for Wednesday, March 19, 2014, at 6:30 PM.
Meeting adjourned at 8:15 PM.
Respectfully submitted,
Denise Banister 
